
GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT 
Regular 

August 11th, 2022 

 

1. COVID Update 

July was another record month with ridership exceeding July 2019 by 16.3%. GoBus ridership is 
approximately 73.6% of 2019. 

2. Electrification Plan 

The detailed Implementation Plan Scope has been reviewed and signed (copy attached). A 
project kickoff meeting will be scheduled in the near future. 

3. RFP – GoBus Service 

The successful bidder, PW Transit Canada, has been notified and the contract details are 
currently being reviewed and finalized. One this is done, we will begin discussions on the 
transition plan. 

4. Third Party Assessments for GoBus Eligibility 

As of today’s date, 362 existing customers remain to be assessed by September 30, 2022, as 
require by the contract with Telus. One of the key staff on the account left the company early 
July which impacted the number of assessments completed in July. Another staff member has 
been assigned to the account and our Manager, Accessible Transit Services has seen a huge 
improvement in the past couple of weeks. 

5. Status of ICIP Funding Applications   
 
1. Replacement of Paratransit Fleet   Tender awarded 
2. Ten Accessible Bus Shelters    Tender awarded 
3. Replacement Community Bus   Application submitted April 21st, 2022 
4. Hybrid buses (8) 40-foot    Application submitted May 25th, 2022 
5. Stop Announcement System   Application submitted July 12th, 2022       
6. Radio System Upgrade    To be submitted 

 
6. Regatta Day 

Ridership was lower than pre-pandemic but still quite a busy day. 

YEAR Cash Transfer 10-ride Monthly TOTAL 
2022        7,880           233            789         3,998        12,900  
2019       13,580           557            569         2,597        17,303  
2018       18,663           596            559         2,317        22,135  
2017       14,735           581            443         2,056        17,815  
2016       14,687           579            469         1,958        17,693  



 
 

YEAR Cash Transfer 10-ride Monthly TOTAL 
2015       15,362           467            346         2,168        18,343  
2014       13,521           509            433         1,980        16,443  
2013       14,929           508            376         1,990        17,803  
2012       16,121           656            360         2,038        19,175  
2011       15,810           456            316         1,374        17,956  
2010       15,152           475            391         1,432        17,450  

 

7. Shelter – Gathering Place 

Due to an ongoing problem with vandalism and garbage at the shelter near The Gathering Place, 
notices were placed in the shelter and in The Gathering Place that the shelter would be removed 
if the problems continued. There has not been any improvement and, if anything, the situation 
has deteriorated. People are now lining the shelter with cardboard and using it as an overnight 
sleeping area. When removed, it is back the next day. Maintenance staff often do not clean or 
maintain the shelter as they do not feel it is safe to do so. Under current circumstances, transit 
customers are not using the shelter which is the purpose for which it is installed. Notices will be 
posted this week that the shelter will be removed by the end of the month. 
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